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Fatal Single Vehicle Traffic Collision 

 

On Friday June 17, 2022, at 5:25 am, the Oceanside Police Department responded to single 
vehicle traffic collision at the intersection of Cannon Road and Lake Boulevard.  Upon arrival, 
Oceanside Fire Department personnel attempted life saving measures, however, the driver 
was pronounced dead at the scene. The identity of the deceased has not been released 
pending family notification. 
 
Oceanside officers discovered the vehicle contained several gallons of chlorine and other 
swimming pool related chemicals. Several hazardous material teams responded to the scene 
and the intersection is closed to assist in cleanup.  
 
The Oceanside Police Department’s Major Accident Investigation Team responded to 
investigate the collision.  At this time, it is unknown if alcohol or speed were a factor in this 
collision. The investigation is active and ongoing.  Anyone with information regarding this 
collision is asked to call Accident Investigator David Paul at (760) 435-4431.   
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